

MINUTES
October 30, 2007, 10:00a.m. -12:00 p.m.

	Present
	Carol Burton, Scott Higgins, Susan Fouts, Robert Kehrberg, Kathy Wong, Noelle Kehrberg, Wendy, Ford, Michael Dougherty, Brian Railsback, Beth Tyson-Lofquist, Kyle Carter, Dianna Catley, Linda Seestedt-Stanford, Linda Haney, Ron Johnson



	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich




ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	Brian
	Susan Smith is retiring.  On November 1st we will be bringing on Emily Johnson who has been working in the advising center.  She is an alum with a masters in English.  Brian will facilitate meetings for Emily with Ron, Linda and Wendy.           



	Scott
	The Graduate Research Symposium is in early March.  Scott will send out information soon and will do better job of communicating the information this year.



	Minutes
	The minutes stand approved with one correction:  Leroy Kauffman will assume the role of Department Head for Finance, Accounting and Economics on December 10, 2007.




DISCUSSION

	Service Contracts (Kyle)
	Last year we made a request to identify any unfunded service contracts in the university.  This was prompted by learning certain scientific equipment over in engineering was purchased with a warranty for 2-3 years, but nothing was budgeted for ongoing service contracts.  We discovered over $300,000 of unfunded service contracts.  We looked again this year thinking we would come in with less, but came back with $425,000 worth of contacts.  We found contacts for maintenance agreements for administrative equipment – copiers, etc.  Our service contracts are to go toward maintenance of academic equipment not administrative equipment.  We are concerned that some small pieces of equipment or software have made it into that list when they may be fairly esoteric in that department – went beyond the intent of this agreement for use of equipment for broad use of instruction.  We will not include maintenance agreements for administrative use.  How do we separate the equipment on this list to tease out those that do not have a broad instructional use?  Wendy asked about software that goes with some equipment.  Kyle said to include it but indicate the relationships if a number of items are related to one piece of equipment.  We will have a better list within 2 weeks.  



	Action Item
	Please indicate equipment that absolutely should be there and equipment that should not be because it is not related to instruction.  Look very carefully at whether this was something the department funded in the past because of a narrow interest on the part of a faculty member, etc.  Give Kyle your best estimate as to what should be there and should not.  Kyle will ask AJ to work with you.  Kyle will ask AJ to work with you.  We will resend the list minus administrative equipment. 



	Undergraduate Research (Brian)
	Brian provided a handout.  If you have questions, please contact Brian.  The Undergraduate Expo is a four day event featuring each of the colleges.  We like to locate presentations as close to faculty as we can in order to facilitate greater attendance at presentations.  We are pushed to get an announcement out to put on calendars.  Students must be sponsored by a faculty or staff member, otherwise it is wide open.  This includes creative activity as well.  The poster display is centralized at the UC so it can be seen before the banquet.  Noelle suggested adding “engagement projects” because many students are involved in engagement projects.  Brian will meet with new deans one on one and go through this process with them.



	Action Item
	Brian will meet with new deans one on one and go through this process with them.



	Plans for Institutionalizing Undergraduate Research (Carol)
	We had a professionally rewarding experience this weekend with three other faculty - Sean O’Connell, Jill Manners, David Butcher.  The team selected went to Spellman College for a workshop sponsored and paid for by the Council on Undergraduate Research (CUR).  There were four member teams from eight institutions to assist in institutionalizing undergraduate research.  We worked two and half full days to create a plan.  In advance of this, we had to conduct a self study regarding what is currently going happening on campus.  Many of you know many elements of the QEP and mentored research is part of this.  We wanted to formalize and provide a framework for what we are doing.  They helped us to develop a plan to make sure over the next two years we capitalize on what is going on and find new opportunities for undergraduate students.  We made a recommendation to establish a committee with faculty who are currently engaged to go back to their respective colleges and discuss a formal structure, then create a formal office of undergraduate research.   We would like to invite folks to serve on this committee.  Initially we are not asking for funds.  We are using the next two semesters to work informally.  The barriers we identified – what is our definition of research?  There was an interesting discussion about adoption of the Boyer Model.  We will establish a committee and meet before the end of the semester.  Dave Butcher will make a formal presentation to COD at some point.    We can be a model institution for getting this off the ground.  The program is funded by the National Science Foundation.  We have a lot of programs designed to promote undergraduate research at primarily undergraduate institutions (PUI’s).  



	Action Item
	Linda asked Carol to share the self study. Deans should nominate faculty to serve on the committee to institutionalize faculty research with undergraduate students to Carol.




REPORTS AND UPDATES

	Human Resource Update (Kathy Wong)
	Kathy introduced Dianna Catley who has previously been through two Banner implementations.  We are now attempting to input all individuals who receive pay into Banner/HR.  We are creating an intake position where everyone will come to do their initial paperwork for hire.  We are hoping for full functionality of Banner by spring.  We are currently looking at groups of people who get paid.  Banner is driving everything on campus so it needs to be working with accurate data.  

COD reviewed handouts.  Kathy asked for feedback from COD.   Hard copies need original transcript (have 30 days to produce).   The Provost will get a dean volunteer to sit with the provost staff to go through this document.  We need to verify signature approvals.  The following questions were asked:

1) What is the percentage of faculty search on electronic use?  60%.  Cory’s goal was to be 100% electronic.  Search materials need to be kept by the search committee for three years then destroyed.
2) Wendy asked about the on line application process and how thoroughly this has been communicated.
3) Scott indicated there is a lag or it is unclear about the next step regarding PeopleAdmin.  We have to have Alicia’s help to walk through it at this time.  We can’t do it on our own. The directions are confusing.
4) Beth –asked when they get their 92 number, will an email be given automatically without an additional approval process

        We are working on this now so that once the 92 number is given    

        everything else falls into place. HR needs your help to get paperwork 
        through in time to get someone in place.  Banner is date driven.  We 
        need everything in place ahead of time.  Sometimes this triggers another
        approval level.  

We need a process for when someone leaves as well.  Robert asked about the contract process, particularly on the end to close the search and contact pool.  Kathy handed out organizational charts regarding Human Resource functions.    COD reviewed other handouts.  We are missing paperwork on some files, in particular part time faculty. Please pass along any specific incidents to Kathy where things are breaking down.   



	Action Item
	Kyle asked Beth, AJ, Irene and Linda to sit down and review this process with Kathy and Dianna.  Linda requested deans to send any incidents or specific issues to her.  



	Arts and Sciences Initiatives (Wendy)
	Kyle asked Wendy to share ideas that might be transferable to other colleges. 

1) Focused on sensitivity enrollments on developing schedules and enrollment patterns, creating a target census (gave English as example with enrollment set at 20 per class, set higher because of drop/add, heavier on the drop) so it can end up being 20.  We will partially implement in the spring.  We are working with Larry Hammer to see how this will work with Banner. We plan on a full implementation next fall.

2) Operating budget model – how operating budgets are determined.  We are moving towards transparency in the process between departments.  We created a model with 9 key factors (will narrow down some) for example – student credit hour production and, number of students who have completed degree, etc.  Different rewards will be built in that overall end up addressing some key factors.  We will finalize over the next month.  We will have a model that is agreed upon by all departments which is very positive.  We will commit to writing and sharing this with the COD.  It is currently in draft. 

3) We are working on instituting a proactive planning process in the college where individuals are thinking ahead to where they want to be five years from now.  Each department will have a one page chart with five year patterns to assist in planning.  Some charts will be consistent but there will be room for other charts with specific areas where a department may want to track certain data. We are looking at two pages – 1) what you look like now and 2) what you want to look like in 5 years.  This is more of a vision in relation to peers.  

Wendy will share once it is in good form.  Kyle indicated SPC is looking for an institutional framework for success.  

Kyle encouraged the deans: don’t simply think about your work in relation to your college.  I’m encouraging all of you to share.   What Wendy is doing could have application to some items you are working on.  If you are working on items, share they may help others.

Beth stated this would be a good item for the department head workshop – a best practice item.  Deans can propose items to Beth if they would like to add to the agenda.  




PROVOST UPDATES

	BOT Retreat
	Kyle will be attending a Board of Trustees Retreat 10/31 through 11/2.  We are getting a first presentation on fees, as well as number of other items, admissions, enrollment, football, a new budgeting process that essentially guarantees decisions will be made much earlier, possibly even by June 15.  We will have to modify our process.  We will look at it later.



	TPR Task force
	We have put together a task force to review guidelines for TPR and reappointment.  All colleges have representation.  David McCord will chair.  An email went out to the task force today.  We want recommendations from the task force by spring break and get to faculty by late April.  We are close to being there; we just need a few tweaks, primarily appendix D.



	Online Course Evaluation
	There was a forum on course evaluation yesterday with a panel.  They fielded questions after a 15-20 minute presentation addressing some of questions raised by Kathy Ivey’s email.  Several points:

1) The Math department has argued against using numbers indicating faculty performance.  They want to use a narrative.  There is distrust of the interpretation of numbers. Ivey’s email portrayed ratings at categorical data.  This is incorrect.  It is ordinal data.

2) Ivey claimed no information about reliability of the instrument.  The instrument we are currently using has even less reliability.  Ray did reliability studies on data and it suggests this data will be reliable over time.  There is a great deal of face validity; a lot of thought was put into the instrument.  This is the best deal in town and the only deal because we are not scoring answer sheets anymore.  The equipment is broken and we are not going to repair it or staff it. We were under mandate by GA to create a campus wide standard instrument to measure teaching performance under threat that we would lose of management of this item.  

3) As we move toward a laptop environment, evaluations will be done in class and the issue of response rate goes away.  There are no consistent policies across the university.  The oversight committee is in place now, but we want to change that.  This committee has been dealing with implementation.  We still need an oversight committee with faculty.  Robert mentioned guidelines from previous committee work on this topic and will send it to Kyle.



	Kimmel and Library Dean Searches
	Scott indicated that 3 candidates have been identified for the Library search.  The second conference call is scheduled for tomorrow.  Telephone interviews are in process for the Kimmel Dean search.  We are hoping to have someone here by January 1.  It is not likely, but we can manage briefly with Noelle’s departure.


	CEAP Dean Search
	Kyle sent out an update email to CEAP faculty and Wendy.  The search firm is not available.  We could not wait for a certain firm and did not want to use firm we didn’t know.  The worse case scenario is that we don’t find a dean this year.  We will simulate a search firm process.  We will depend upon internal and external contacts, etc. We will put together a list of candidates.  Beth will help identify contacts and Anne will make contact through email, phone, etc.  The second contact after Anne is Kyle and Beth.  

A draft job description will be sent to Wendy for finalization with the search committee.  The committee is not finalized, but Kyle hopes to do so before leaving for the retreat tomorrow.



	Budgets
	AJ is point of contact for questions regarding budgets for units in the Academic Affairs division.




c:  Terry Welch
